Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
September 19, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Steve Fraze, Dr. Michael Ballou, Dr. David Weindorf, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Galen Austin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Scott Burris, Dr. Mike Orth, Prof. Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet
1. Elise Wood from the University Career Center, gave an update on the CASNR Career Fair which will be held on Tuesday, September 27th from 12:00 p.m. until 4:00 p.m. at the Texas Tech Club, located on the west side of Jones AT&T Stadium.  She also noted there will be an Etiquette Dinner (September 14th), Resume Critique Day (September 20th) and a “How to Work a Job Fair Webinar” (September 20th) to prepare students for the Career Fair.  For more details on the above listed events, please visit www.careercenter.ttu.edu/16casnrfair and www.careercenter.ttu.edu/events.  Elise said she would be more than happy to come to classes and visit with the students about the career fair events.  

2. Savannah gave an update on the Communication Literacy Plan timeline as well as the 2018 Core Proposal timeline.  She also noted that sign-ups for the Advising Academy can be done through the TLPDC and the deadline to register is September 29th.  Advising Academy sessions will be held October 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th.  Savannah also announced Curriculog Training will be held October 14th at 1:30 p.m. in AGED 215 if anyone would like to attend.  She reminded the chairs that in order to have access to the on-line Curriculog system, they must go through training.    
3. Minutes from the August 15, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

4. Dr. Fraze announced that the Three-Year Review Guidelines have been updated by the Promotion and Tenure Committee, as well as the Office of the Provost.  He asked the chairs to please review them and submit any recommended changes to him as these are the guidelines for our college and they can be changed if need be.  We will revisit this at another meeting later in the year.
5. Dr. Weindorf reported that the Research Advisory Committee has announced that colleges need to begin efforts to make their raw data accessible.  The University is currently looking at establishing a data repository in the library.  You might begin having discussions with your faculty as you will need to have a clear way to save your data in the near future.

6. Dr. Weindorf also brought up a suggestion that was made to him regarding adding an international component to the requirements of going from associate to full professor.  After much discussion, it was thought it might be best to look at adding an “international award” for work done internationally to our annual CASNR Awards program.    
7. Dr. Ballou reported the Texas Tech University Office of Research Commercialization thought it might be useful for them to meet with faculty so they will know what their office does.  They are also looking at holding a short workshop on applying for non-profit funding as well as a grant writing workshop.  It would be beneficial, especially for our younger faculty, to attend these workshops.
8. Jane Piercy announced the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo Scholarship Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, October 5th at the McKenzie-Merket Alumni Center.  Homecoming Breakfast is scheduled for Saturday, October 15th in the Ballroom at the Student Union Building, beginning at 8:00 a.m.  The latest numbers for last year’s fundraising totals indicate over $7 million was raised for CASNR.  Jane is still in talks with Institutional Development about adding a second development officer to the college.  She also noted that they will be moving into their newly renovated office suite this week.  

9. Dr. Burris reported AE&C has a group of faculty at the Western Regional meeting in Tucson, Arizona this week.  He also noted they have received new furniture in a couple of their classrooms.

10. Prof. Bernard announced that he has been in talks with Operations, and they have told him everyone will have to vacate the CASNR annex by January 1st in order for them to begin the renovations.  This is to take the entire spring semester and most of the summer.  This will affect both LA and NRM and one person from the Dean’s Office.  Discussions will need to take place soon to discuss this issue.  He also noted he has been in talks with them in regards to the outside space being used as a LA lab, and letting the students help design the landscaping around the building.

11. Dr. Hequet reported they will have 2 candidates on campus in October and November for the Plant Breeder position, and 3 candidates here in September and October for the Urban Soils position.  He will also have a delegation from Fredericksburg here on October 28th and the TNLA (Texas Nursery and Landscape Association) Board on October 12th.  Dr. Hequet also noted a shortage of space in PSS, as he has 2 faculty members who are currently displaced with no office.
12. Dr. Wallace indicated they are finally getting a little progress made on the lab in the Ag Science Building.  He thinks they have finally reached an agreement on a budget.  The work continues on the classrooms upstairs in Goddard, as they will be taking the podiums out, putting in moveable desks, exchanging pegboards for whiteboards and sealing the floors.  
13. Norman Martin announced the Vet School Communications Committee was focusing more on editorial boards and the political audience.  He asked that department chairs take a close look at their websites as this is a good time to look at updating information.  He also noted his new communications intern is Callie Hawkins.

14. Galen Austin reported he has a substantial amount of ORS training lined up in the next few weeks.  He and Dr. Ballou are currently working on a USDA grant that will be used to help fund graduate students.  

